
 

  

 
 

18265 MADISON ROAD 
P.O.  BOX 655 

PARKMAN,  OH 44080 
440-548-4829  

PARKMANCHURCH@WINDSTREAM.NET 
ON THE WEB:  PARKMANCHURCH.COM 

Http://facebook.com/parkmanchurch 
 

9:00AM -  SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASSES 
  10:00AM -  FELLOWSHIP TIME 
10:30AM -  WORSHIP SERVICE  

W I L L  CO L E Y,  PA S T O R 

 Hello Parkman, 
 

Can you believe that just a few months ago we were talking about how we couldnôt wait until summer?  We were 
tired of the cold, wet, dreary months and we couldnôt wait until we could get outside to play, camp, hike, or    
whatever else you like to do. Iôve already heard it a few times on those nice cool relaxing nights, ñI wish it could 
stay like this, I donôt like the heat, but the mid 70ôs are perfectò.  Over the course of the next month I will hear 
people say that they canôt wait until fall when it cools down, and inevitably in the fall you will hear people say they 
canôt wait until snow. 
 

It seems that we have the mindset where we canôt wait for whatôs next. We canôt wait for the next best thing. After 
months of cold weather we desire warmth, yet after months of warmth there is a desire for snow. Itôs as if we 
canôt make up our minds. Or worse, we forget what the warm weather feels like when itôs cold out as well as what 
the cold weather feels like when itôs warm out. 
 

We tend to forget a lot of things. As teens we tend to forget everything. As young and middle aged adults we   
forget how hard it was as children and teens to go through school with peers who arenôt always positive           
influences. As seniors we tend to forget what itôs like to have kids in the house and the business of being a     
parent. We forget the hard things at all ages, yet we remember the good ole daysé 
 

The same though is true of our walk with the Lord at times. We tend to forget the joy we had when the Lord 
opened our eyes and we realized that we werenôt alone. We forget the joy we had when we realized that there 
was a Lord who truly cared about us, so much so that He died and rose from the grave to reconcile us to Him. 
Yeah, we have two times out of the year when we purposefully focus on the Birth and the Resurrection of our 
Lord and savior, and they are joyous celebrations, but, more often than not, we live our lives as if we have       
forgotten the joy we truly have. 
 

This is why what Paul wrote in the first 3 chapters of his letter to Ephesus is vital for us to constantly remember. 
We are saved by grace. This is so important for us. God did all the work on the cross to bring about                 
reconciliation, there is nothing that we have to do to ñearnò our salvation. But with that knowledge we canôt forget 
that for those who are truly saved by grace, well, they have a mission. We are all called to ñgo and make         
disciplesò. This isnôt something we can do without God working through us, it is all Godôs work, just like the work 
He did on the cross. 
 

Paul here wants the church in Ephesus to remember all that God did for them. He wants them to remember that 
in Christ we are one, that in Christ we are forgiven, and that in Christ we have a purpose. The problem being, we 
still live in a lost and dying world. Tie in the fact that we are in a lost and dying world as well as the fact that we 
are imperfect humans, we tend to forget that we have a mission. This is why it is vital to constantly be doing life 
with brothers and sisters in the Lord.  
 

It is through our ñdoing life togetherò that we are able to encourage one another, build one another up, and send 
one another out. Letôs encourage one another not to forget the joy we have, as well as encourage one another to 
follow the calls that the Lord has placed on each and every one of us. 
 
God Bless 
Pastor Will 

         Parkman  Congregational  Church  

Http://facebook.com/parkmanchurch
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 The first 3 chapters of Paulôs letter to the church in Ephesus is a   

reminder of what the Lord has done for them, as well as a reminder 

of what the Body of Christ looks like. Paul is reminding them of an 

amazing blessing that we have as children of the Lord. But starting 

in chapter 4 his letter takes a turn. Paul is a great example of what 

church discipline is supposed to look like. In each of his letters he is writing to churches encour-

aging them, but also calling them out for things they are doing wrong.  

We all have to remember that if we are truly sons and daughters of the Lord then we need to live 

countercultural. We are supposed to live and act in a way that reflects the light and the love of the 

Lord on all those around us at all times. Yes, as imperfect beings we will not always do this well, 

but that is why God gave us the blessing of having brothers and sisters who walk alongside us, 

building us, challenging us, encouraging us, and sending us out.  

 

            JULY SCRIPTURE  

Ephesians  
 what the Body of Christ looks like 

 

7/2      All for Godõs glory - Ephesians 3:1-13    
                                                           
7/9      My prayer for you  - Ephesians 3:14-21 
 
7/16    Are you mature - Ephesians 4:1-16 
 
7/23     Drake Williams  
 
7/30     Speaking the truth - Ephesians 4:17-32 
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 JULY 2017 
  1 - Becky Bosak 

  5 - Jean Giles 

  5 - Karen Coley 

  6 - Jim & Denise TothǄ 

  6 - Joey Komandt 

  7 - Kevin & Diane BeemanǄ 

 11 - Fred Ogrinc 

 12 - Tyler & Rebecca HostetlerǄ 

 13 - Jeff Heavner 

 16 - Jason Barcikowski 

 19 -  Erika Musgrove  

 23 - Jan Gotham 

 23 - Frank & Samantha BosakǄ 

 25 - Ellie Rae Barcikowski 

 28 - Bev Lipscomb 

 29 - Denise Villers 

 30 - Judee Lombardo  

 

Feed- A- Friend Free Meal 
Wednesday, July 26 
From 5:00 - 6:30 pm 

Itõs a  
 

COOK OUT!! 
 

Everyone is welcome - Bring a friend! 
Parkman Congregational Church 

18265 Madison Road 
(Route 528, just north of Route 422) 

Parkman, OH 44080 
Church phone: 440-548-4829 
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The Administrative Council met on June 22, 2017 in the old sanctuary with the following present: Pastor Will Coley, Dave Smith, 
Frank Bosak, Fred Ogrinc, Tom and Jan Gotham, Gail Duchscherer , Jim Toth, Judee Lombardo, Kathy Imhof, Laurie Hauser,   
Kevin and Bonnie Phile, and Diane Beeman. 
  
Kevin Phile called the meeting to order at 7:30 pm; Pastor Will opened with prayer. Minutes from the May 25, 2017 meeting were 
read and approved as read. 
  
Treasurerõs Report ïThe checking account had a beginning balance of $3,650.15 as of April 30, 2017. After receipts and transfers 
in the amount of $11,257.90 and checks in the amount of $14,623.34 leaving an ending balance of $284.71 as of May 31, 2017. 
The savings account had a beginning of $10,620.19. After a transfer to checking of $546.00, leaving an ending balance of 
$10,074.19 as of May 31, 2017.  Kevin Phile asked how many people were authorized to sign checks. There are currently two    
people, a third will be added shortly; Dave felt three people would be sufficient. 
Trustees ð  Trustees agreed to have Adrian Scheunemann do landscaping to repair area for swing set. The memorial committee 
approved funds for a swing set to be placed; it has been ordered and will be delivered by July 4th. Jake Mast will be replacing the 
railing along sidewalk at the parsonage at a cost of $650. No one has volunteered yet to paint the south side entrance. Another 
work night is scheduled for Tuesday, July 18 at 6:30 pm. The goal is to fill in holes around the church and parsonage. Fredôs going 
to take care of framing the cellar doors at the parsonage. Paint will be moved from boiler room to the room at the end of the hallway. 
We have had problems with the air conditioner; may have to replace them in the future. Discussed setting money aside from budget 
for the future purchase. The estimate is going to be approximately $4,000 per unit. Discussed painting or sealing the fence around 
the parsonage. 
Elders ï Continuing to do a lot of praying and studying. Jim Toth has begun attending the meetings again. The elders have        
received an edited version of the constitution from the Constitutional Review Committee and are reviewing it.  
Deacons ï Pew pastors are going to pay closer attention to those who have missed attendance and will be reaching out to them to 
see if there are needs we can assist with. They will begin studying the book ñEmotionally Healthy Churchò. 
Missions ï Discussed the community outreach on August 12 and the veteransô dinner on September 13. Plans are coming together 
for the community outreach. The time has been changed to 1:00 ï 4:00 pm. For the veteransô dinner, someone else will be doing 
the cooking ï chicken, ribs, baked beans, potato and salad. The cost will be the same as last year. There will be more advertising 
and hopefully better attendance. Drake Williams will be doing the sermon on Sunday, July 23 followed by a potluck lunch.  
Worship ï The televisions have been purchased. There is one in the old sanctuary for potential overflow and another in the back of 
the new sanctuary. Video cameras are in and have been being used. There has been some interest in having a childrenôs choir  
perform a Christmas program if someone would like to lead it. Frank is open to any suggestions/ideas for Thanksgiving or       
Christmas service activities. Since Drake Williams will be here during the church campout, there has been some discussion of     
live-streaming the service for those at the campground.  
Christian Fellowship ð The next event is the church picnic on July 9 at Overlook Park. 
Womenõs Fellowship ð Trash and treasure sale was June 16-17. The sale did not do as well as in the past, but do not have the 
final total yet, but estimated to be $1,200. The trash and treasure sale was advertised on Facebook this year. August will be the all 
church dinner night out ï although Womenôs Fellowship puts this on, it is open to anyone in the church. They are open to            
suggestions as to where to have dinner. Time and date to be determined.  
Christian Education ï Childrenôs story hour for 4-8 year-old kids to begin Wednesday, June 28 from 10-11 a.m. continuing each 
Wednesday through July 19. It was advertised in the Good News on June 22.  
Ministry Placement ð No report 
Pastorõs Report Stephen Ministries finishing up Saturday June 25 with the commissioning in the near future. Pastor Will has set the 
date for his ordination ceremony as Friday, July 7 at 5:00 p.m. followed by a potluck dinner. Talked with Steve Carmany, retired and 
former pastor of  Huntington Congregational and former area leader for CCCC, about church leadership.  
 

Kevin Phile closed the meeting at 8:05 pm.  Those in attendance circled in prayer. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Diane Beeman, Clerk  
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CHRISTIAN FELLOWSHIP  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Weôve made some plans for 2017 activities ï so get out your calendar and pencil us in! 
 

Many of these are opportunities for you to bring your friends & neighbors and expose them to your church family 
without the pressure of a ñchurch serviceò. 

 

July 9th ï Sunday    

 Annual Outdoor Worship and Picnic (Overlook Park) 
 

July 21st ï 23rd ï Friday ï Sunday 

 Annual Camp-out at Thompson KOA 

Close to home this year ï Contact Rose Ogrinc ASAP to get your reservations in! 
 

 

August 13th ï Sunday ï After worship service 

 Field Trip ï Akron Zoo 

Bring a quick ñsackò lunch for yourself for the road.  After our field trip weôll dine out  

together for supper. 
 

 

September 9th ï Saturday evening 

 Progressive Dinner 

Looking for host homes ï Contact a member of the Christian Fellowship Ministry to volunteer. 
 

 

October ï Fall Outing 

 Canopy Walk or an evening at the Observatory 
 

December 1st ï Friday evening ï 6:00 p.m.   

               Hanging of the Greens  (Pizza provided - come help decorate the church for Christmas) 

December 16th - Saturday - 6:00 p.m.  Adultsô Christmas Potluck Dinner and Chinese Gift Exchange 
 

 

 

January 5th (2018) -Friday - 6:00 p.m. Un-decorating at PCC - (Soups & grilled cheese provided for dinner before we begin) 
 

If you have any questions, comments or suggestions about our churchôs social activities, please contact                                     a 
member of our committee. 

                         Denise Villers - 440-548-2939   Rose Ogrinc - 440-781-6524   Judee Lombardo - 440-532-0278    

                                Bonnie Phile - 440-548-4815   Denise Toth - 440-632-0278   Barb Thorn - 440-548-2712 
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óTHOSE DEALING WITH 

LONG TERM ILLNESSô 

Richard Gates                           

Dan Patterson 

George Webb                           

George Metts 

Laura Dietrich                                    

Roger Komandt, Jr. 

Jean Giles                                         

Tony Mayer  

Charlie Dale 

Vickie Salyer 

Pat Bosak 

Matt Hering 

Phyllis Thomas 

Irene Peairs 

Kay Hanus 

Stephanie Ogrinc 

Mason Murray  

 

 

  Susan Guy                                     

Mary R. 

Georgia Hatten 

Dan Hatten                                     

Diane Pettey 

Mike Kler 

Steve P. 

Carol Day 

Debbie H. 

Ruth Kirk 

Ron  

Don Villers 

Mary Hnath 

Mary Scallosi 

Chris Reese 

Alicia Patterson 

Mark Hedde 

 

 

 Briar Hill Health Care   

15950 Pierce Street 

Middlefield, OH 44062  

Laura Dietrich 

 

 The Pines at Brooks House 

18122 Claridon-Troy Road 

Hiram, OH 44234     

Pat Bosak - #1122   

Jean Giles - #1211 
 ̀

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The families of:   

Rose Dale  

Harold Esenwine  

Mattiee Troyer  

Dominic Ricci 

 

June prayer & praise requests 

 

- Tom Gotham, Praise the Lord 
for good report from CAT scan 

- Sam Godôs guidance 

- Garth 42 yr. old - heart attack & 
Cellulitis & Sepsis) 

- Mary R.-Breast removed - 
Healing 

- Jim Roberts-Praise! Woke from 
coma after three weeks. Prayers 
for continued healing from mo-
torcycle accident 

- Oliver Z.ï 3-yr. old with         
luekemia 

- Billy (young boy) who has not 
been in contact for months with 
his family. Prayers for Mom & 
Dad 

- Shelley Janssen-Battling      
Cancer 

- Families dealing with grief 

- Nick, healing for broken foot 

- Sue Tucker ïHealing, Cancer 

- Sam-Needs his heart touched 
and life change 

 

 

- Patrick-Safety traveling 

- Hailey C. - Praise! No heart 
problems 

-  Bobï Open heart surgery 

-Courtney C.-Godôs protection 

-Bob, that his brain tumer slows 
down & he can come home 
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We will once again be doing Summer Story  Hour for our 4,5, and 6 year olds.  It will be 

Wednesdays, June 28, July 5,12 and 19 from 10:00ñ11:00 am.  The morning will include a 

story, related craft and a snack.     

Thank you and God Bless,     

Gail Duchscherer, Christian Education Team 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 ~~  Ladies' Bible Study News  ~~ 
      Our current study, 'Twelve Woman of the Bible', will finish up on Wednesday, July 5th.   

 
After taking a short vacation break, we will be starting up again on Wednesday,  

         September 6th, at 2:00 pm.   

 

At that time we will begin a new 10-week DVD series called  
'The Shelter of God's Promises', by Sheila Walsh.   

We'll take a look at what His promises are, what they mean and how they provide the  
foundation for daily confidence, joy and hope.  

 
If you have any questions, please speak to Jan Gotham (440-548-3942) 

 

 


